RESCINDED BY BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2023-004

The City of New York
HOUSING AND DEVELOPMENT ADMINISTRATION
Department of Buildings

DEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM

DATE: July 5, 1973

TO:

Borough Superintendents

FROM:

Director of Operations, T.V. Burke, P.E.

SUBJECT:

Termination of Collection of Waste Disposal

(Sanitation Department) Fees

In accordance with Board of Estimate Calendar No. 66, adopted June 21, 1973, please be guided as follows:

- 1. Required collection of Waste Disposal (Samitation Department)

 Fees as a prerequisite to issuance of permits is to end at the close of business hours on Friday, July 20, 1973.
- 2. Voluntary Waste Disposal (Sanitation Department) Fees, computed in accordance with Board of Estimate Resolution No. 43, adopted on October 8, 1970, shall be accepted until August 31, 1973.

 No certification or any other information shall be required or accepted in connection with said fees. It will be the applicants responsibility to comply with Sanitation Department's requirements for waiver of the new waste disposal rates.
- 3. On and after September 1, 1973, no Waste Disposal (Sanitation Department) Fees shall be accepted.
- 4. All prior memorandums and correspondence relating to Waste Disposal (Sanitation Department) Fees are cancelled as of July 23, 1973, except as may be applicable up to and including August 31, 1973.

TVB/PEO/sc

CC: Executive Staff, E.P.A. Administrator, Comptroller, Corporation Counsel, Dept. Public Works Commissioner Board of Education. Education Construction

Board of Education, Education Construction Fund, Industry, BCAC, C.I.C.I.

779

Director of Operations